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[image: image1.emf]                  STAINFORTH TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 11TH OCTOBER 2022 AT
6.00PM IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER.
PRESENT:
The Mayor, Councillor K. Allsopp in the chair.   
Councillors:
Mrs. A. Abbott, Mrs. S. Allsopp, P. Bedford, S. Bolton, D. Bowling, W.S.Q. Cook, Mrs. L. Crosby, D. Marshall, Mrs. A. Sylvester, J. Thompson, the Town Clerk, Mrs. K. Evans and Assistant Mrs J. Cantley.
**Cllrs S. Allsopp and A. Sylvester arrived at 6:25pm**

**Cllr S. Bolton left the meeting at 6:40pm** 
Also present: Public, Sandra Walker & Carley Walker Stronger Communities Officers DMBC.  
1.
TO NOTE APOLOGIES AND APPROVE REASONS FOR ABSENCE.   
RESOLVED that the following be accepted:
Cllrs Mrs. J. Keegan, K. Keegan, K. Lanaghan.
2.  
TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF ANY INTERESTS. Invited and there were none. 
3.  
TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE FOLLOWING MEETING:

(circulated prior to the meeting) and RESOLVED that the following be approved:
(a) Town Council meeting held on 27.9.2022.

(b) Emergency meeting held on 4.10.2022.

4.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION.  None.
5.
TO APPROVE ACCOUNTS AND FINANCIAL MATTERS. Listed on a separate sheet and RESOLVED that they be approved. 
6.    
TO CONSIDER CEMETERY MATTERS. It was noted by members that a number of graves within the cemetery now have excessive tributes on them, some with wooden fences and flowers planted along the full length of the grave space. The Clerk was asked to liaise with the superintendent and to write to the grave owners to remind them of the cemetery rules. In line with procedure grave owners shall be given 14 days to remove the excessive tributes following which the staff shall remove and keep safe for collection. 


The Cemetery Superintendent is currently looking at a variety of different models of ride-on grass cutters to replace the Kubota. Once a suitable model has been found a meeting of the Cemetery Committee will be held to discuss purchase. Noted.   
(a) To confirm closing times for Cemetery from 1.10.2022-31.3.2023. The Clerk

explained that she had received a request from a member of the public to leave the gates open later during the week. A discussion was held and it was agreed that the gates continue to be locked at 4pm in the winter months due to health and safety with the lack of lighting in the cemetery after dark and other potential hazards/problems with ASB etc. 
7.     
TO CONSIDER ITEMS OF CORRESPONDENCE. 

None received.
8.    
TO CONSIDER PLANNING MATTERS.  

None received. 
9.     
TO REPORT ON POLICE MATTERS. No police in attendance. It was noted by members that there is a distinct lack of police presence and the Stronger Communities Officers agreed to take this back to SYP and request attendance at meetings where possible. 

A lengthy discussion was held regarding antisocial behaviour in the town, nuisance motorbikes and quads riding unsafely on the roads, gangs of youths setting fires, throwing fireworks at cars, amongst other things. 


Mrs. Walker confirmed that her team have been visiting the primary schools with the ASB Officer to highlight the consequences of such behaviour and to try and educate the children. A major concern is the young age of some of the offenders, some as young as 9 years old. 


Discussions were held around safeguarding of families moving into the village and the background checks that are carried out. It was recognised that the situation within the town as it stands is far from ideal but that corners are beginning to be turned very slightly. Noted. Both officers were thanked for their attendance and time and left the meeting at 6:35pm. 
10. 
TO CONSIDER WELFARE GROUND MATTERS. The Clerk had received some complaints regarding the locking time of the park gates at present. It was agreed for the gates to be locked at 6pm until 31st October and 4pm thereafter until the lighter nights return. 

The Clerk reported that she has asked DMBC’s Street Scene inspector to attend the Park following some more vandalism to the equipment. A discussion was held around this matter. Clerk to update to Recreation Committee following inspection. Noted. 
11.     TO CONSIDER HIGHWAYS MATTERS. 
Damaged footpaths/lack of concrete on Ramskir View towards Holy Family School/Kirton Lane. Clerk to report to DMBC. 
12.
TO DISCUSS MAYOR’S CHARITY. Nothing to report. 
13.
TO DISCUSS NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN/NDO. 
Viability study to be carried out by Locality on the current plan with no cost to the Town Council. It was reiterated by members that the Miners CIC are to negotiate with Waystone Hargreaves LLP directly and once an agreement is in place the NP/NDO can be amended accordingly. 
14.
TO RECEIVE INPUT FROM WARD COUNCILLORS. 
Not in attendance. 
15.
TO RECEIVE TOWNS DEAL REPORT. The Clerk informed members that she is awaiting a date for the next meeting. She went on to explain the maintenance/monitoring costings of the 51 CCTV cameras being installed by the DMBC next year. Members expressed their frustration at the fact that they were not aware until recently that there will be a cost to the Town Council, which is payable from 12 months after installation. The Clerk, along with other members of the Towns Deal board, will continue to push for financial help from DMBC towards this and members asked the Clerk to write to the board explaining how unhappy they are with the situation. Noted. 
16.
TO CONFIRM DATE OF FIREWORKS DISPLAY 4TH NOVEMBER 2022. Confirmed. 
17.
TO CONFIRM DETAILS FOR REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY EVENT 2022. The Clerk has been in contact with the Reverend Jacqui Jones regarding this years event and it was agreed that all the arrangements be fulfilled as per Jacqui’s requirements in her email to the Clerk. It was confirmed that there will not be an official parade to the cenotaph following the church service due to the lack of services this year from SYP and no traffic calming measures/roadblocks. Members of the public are, of course, able to walk/march to the cenotaph of their own accord but no official procession will be arranged. 

The Clerk will liaise with the staff re opening of the chapel and toilets. Refreshments to be done by Cllr. Mrs. S. Allsopp with assistance from Cllr. Mrs. A. Sylvester on the day. Both were thanked. Noted. 
18.
TO CONFIRM CHRISTMAS LIGHTING SCHEME FOR 2022. The Clerk confirmed that she has now finalised the plans for this years Christmas lighting scheme. There will be a total of 17 lighting columns lit up with multi-coloured braids on Doncaster Road, Kirton Lane & Church Road. DMBC will be installing electrical infrastructure to 13 of these columns around the end of October for the lighting to be installed during the first week of December. The Clerk was thanked. Noted. 
19.
TO CONFIRM THE DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT TOWN COUNCIL MEETING – as TUESDAY 15TH NOVEMBER 2022 at 6:00pm in the Town Council Chamber. 
Members raised the matter of the non-attendance of the Deputy Mayor at meetings. It was requested that the role of Deputy Mayor be given to another member on this basis. The Clerk confirmed that she will take advice from the YLCA and this request will be placed on the next agenda. 

There being nothing further to discuss the meeting was declared closed at 
7:45pm. 
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Signed…………………………………………………………Mayor, 15th November 2022.

